[image: image3.png]


 Aberdeenshire Branch    
http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com
September 2011

Update for Stewards and Contacts
October 1st People First [image: image1.jpg]=




UNISON is joining in with Scotland’s biggest teaching union, the Educational Institute for Scotland (EIS) organised March and Rally against the cuts, on Saturday 1st October. We want to make this a huge event and we would like your help, as stewards and contacts, to publicise the event, to march along with us under the Branch banner and to urge as many of your colleagues – members and non-members – to come out and march with us.

These cuts to public services are affecting everyone. Already we have seen classroom support slashed, with more cuts to come; planned cuts to our library services; cuts to admin support across education and other services; the loss of many Playgroups; vacancy freezes and the ending of temporary contracts and cuts to our Rangers service. Many of our colleagues have taken voluntary severance, leaving more work for the rest of us; and some staff have been made compulsorily redundant.

We are urging all our members to join the March and Rally on 1st October.  The March will assemble at Rubislaw Terrace at 10.30am and will march down Union St from 11am to a Rally at the Arts Centre at 12 noon. UNISON Organiser, Sarah Duncan will speak at the Rally.
You can get more information and posters to put up in your workplace at http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com/campaigns/people1stoct11.html
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Pensions – Do you want to pay more for less?
This Government has come after our services, our jobs and our pay and if that was not enough, it is now coming after our pensions. We need your help to say, “Enough is enough!”

The branch is planning a series of Road Shows in Sept/Oct around Aberdeenshire and we need the help of every steward and contact to make members aware of the serious threats to our pensions and to encourage them to come along and hear more. We will send you details and posters once we have them.
What are the threats?

Pay more: This government wants most of us to pay an extra 3.2% in pensions contributions. That is an additional 50% out of our pay every month. If you pay £100 to your pension every month, you will pay £150 when this comes in.
And the extra money won’t even go into our pension fund! It will go straight to the Treasury. It is a levy on public service workers to reduce the deficit created by the bank bail-out. And all this in a year when the banks paid out bonuses of £14billion.
Work longer: They want us to work till we are 68. 

Get less: Already the government has reduced the pensions link from the higher Consumer Price Index to the lower Retail Price Index. They did this with no consultation so our pensioners now get 15% less annual increase in their pensions and so will all the rest of us when we get to pensions age.

Please let members and colleagues know what is happening. The unions are in talks with the government but if they don’t get the government to change their mind then we will move to ballot for action, and we need members to be very clear about the serious threats to our old age if the government gets its way.
You can get more information at http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com/pensions/pensionsupdatefeb11.html
Thank you for all your support

For more information contact: 

Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair at kate.ramsden@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
Inez Teece, Branch Secretary at inez.teece@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
